
Talking Points – DACA Rescission   
 
BACKGROUND 
 
On June 15, 2012, then-Secretary of Homeland Security Janet Napolitano issued a memorandum 
entitled “Exercising Prosecutorial Discretion with Respect to Individuals Who Came to the 
United States as Children,” establishing an administrative  program that permitted certain 
individuals who came to the United States as juveniles and met several criteria—including 
lacking any lawful immigration status—to request consideration of deferred action for a period 
of two years, subject to renewal and eligibility for work authorization. 
 
Recognizing the complexities associated with terminating the program, the Department will 
provide a limited window during which it will adjudicate certain requests for DACA and 
associated applications meeting certain parameters specified below. 
 
TALKING POINTS: President Trump Directs Phased Ending of DACA 
 

 Acting Secretary Duke issued a memo rescinding the June 15, 2012 memorandum that 
created the Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) program.  
 

 President Donald J. Trump, in close coordination with the Department of Homeland 
Security and the Department of Justice, considered a number of factors, including the 
legality of the DACA program, the likely outcome of imminent litigation, and the 
administrative complexities associated with ending the program.    
 

 We are a nation of laws. DACA was an unconstitutional, unwarranted exercise of 
authority by the Executive Branch. Only the U.S. Congress has the authority to pass 
legislation to provide immigration benefits to individuals.  
 

 President Obama noted repeatedly in the months and years leading up to the creation of 
DACA that the President of the United States does not have the authority to create such 
a an open-ended, wide-ranging program without Congressional authorization. 
 

 DACA will be phased out. All DACA benefits are provided on a two-year basis, so 
individuals who currently have DACA will be allowed to retain both DACA and their work 
authorizations (EADs) until they expire.   
 

 U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services will adjudicate—on an individual, case-by-
case basis—properly filed pending DACA initial requests and associated applications for 
Employment Authorization Documents that have been accepted as of September 5, 2017.  

 
 USCIS will adjudicate—on an individual, case-by-case basis—properly filed pending 

DACA renewal requests and associated applications for Employment Authorization 
Documents from current beneficiaries that have been accepted as of the date of this 
memorandum, and from current beneficiaries whose benefits will expire between 
September 5, 2017 and March 5, 2018 that have been accepted as of October 5, 2017.   
 



 Individuals who have not submitted a request by September 5th, for an initial grant 
under DACA may no longer do so. All requests for initial grants received after 
September 5th will be rejected. 

 
 In general, individuals who will no longer have DACA will not proactively be referred 

to ICE and placed in removal proceedings unless they satisfy one of the Department’s 
enforcement priorities. 

 
 The Department of Homeland Security urges DACA recipients to use the time 

remaining on their work authorizations to prepare for and arrange their departure from 
the United States—including proactively seeking travel documentation—or to apply for 
other immigration benefits for which they may be eligible. 
 

 As of September 4, 2017, there are 689,821 individuals with current valid DACA.  
 

 It should be noted that DACA was not intended to be available to persons who entered 
illegally after 2007.  Thus, persons entering the country illegally today, tomorrow or in 
the future will not be eligible for the wind down of DACA. 

 


